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PO Box 3067  •    La Grande OR 97850
Cynthia Rider

Executive Director

Oregon Shakespeare Festival

15 S Pioneer Street

Ashland, OR 97520

Dear Cynthia Rider:

I am writing to you as President of the Oregon Library Association. Members of our association have apprised us of the current situation concerning your organization and Shakespeare Books and Antiques, and the objection to a banned books display. We realize that there are complex issues involved, particularly revolving around sensitivity and race, especially relating to current events in the community (and larger context of the country). From our understanding, the decision of the company to no longer patronize this bookstore is coming from a place of support for members of your company who objected to this banned books display.

However, we would be remiss if we did not comment that as an association and as librarians, we are guided by our professional ethics of intellectual freedom, if I may quote:

“Intellectual freedom can exist only where two essential conditions are met: first, that all individuals have the right to hold any belief on any subject and to convey their ideas in any form they deem appropriate, and second, that society makes an equal commitment to the right of unrestricted access to information and ideas regardless of the communication medium used, the content of work, and the viewpoints of both the author and the receiver of information.”

Intellectual Freedom Manual, 7th edition (An American Library Association Publication)

This statement illustrates our ethical position on freedom of thought and censorship, and therefore, is why we feel compelled to respond. Our association understands that this is a local issue, and does not directly involve a library, but due to the nature of the controversy, it has attracted the attention of librarians in the state. We would like to make ourselves available to OSF if you want to be put in touch with any resources pertaining to challenges to intellectual freedom. In particular, we would like to direct you to the Freedom to Read Statement made jointly by the American Library Association and the Association of American Publishers.

As that statement notes, a commitment to freedom ”may mean the dissemination of ideas and manners of expression that are repugnant to many persons” The OSF’s own history of presenting thought-provoking and challenging content is admirable, and we hope that your organization will consider the value of having free and unmediated access to reading materials available to the community.

Sincerely,

Jane Corry, OLA President
olapresident@olaweb.org
503-988-6140
Ross Betzer and Krista Reynolds, OLA Intellectual Freedom Co-chairs
